
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

REFERENCE NUMBER: SPAPC.ERDF 004/2018 
Restoration of St Paul’s Anglican Pro-Cathedral 

 
NEGOTIATED PROCEDURE 

TENDER FOR THE RESTORATION OF THE EXTERNAL & INTERNAL FABRIC OF THE TOWER & SPIRE, & OTHER 
INVESTIGATIVE AND ANCILLARY WORKS 

Notice Recommendation of Award 
 

Date: 30th November 2019 
 

The Evaluation Board has recommended that VAV JV is awarded the contract for the Restoration of 
the External & Internal fabric of the Tower & Spire, & Other Investigative and Ancillary works Ref: 

SPACS.ERDF 004/2018, the price being €2,814,224.00 excluding VAT. 
 

A deposit of 28,000 Euro is required if lodging an appeal. This should be made payable to St Paul’s 
Anglican Pro-Cathedral. Notices of objection must reach the Chairperson of the Evaluation Board at St 

Paul’s Anglican Pro-Cathedral by not later than 10th December 2019 12.00 noon (CET/CEST), ten (10) 
calendar days from the publication of the Notice of Award. The cheque for 28,000 Euro payable to St 
Paul’s Anglican Pro Cathedral is to be enclosed with the notice of objection. Should the payment not 

be made the objection will not be considered.  

The Project Administrator is also to be notified via email on 
projectadministrator@savethevallettaskyline.com about the notice of objection including a copy of 

the notice of objection submitted by hand and a scan of the cheque.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Operational Programme I – European Structural and Investment Funds 2014-2020 

“Fostering a competitive and sustainable economy to meet our challenges” 
Project ispart-financed by the European Regional Development Fund 

Co-financing rate: 80% European Union; 20% St Paul’s Anglican 
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